
Hillingdon Council Information 

Starting Secondary School September 2022 
For children born between 1 September 2010 and 31 August 2011 starting 

secondary school in September 2022. 

The application process to apply for your child's starting secondary school 
place for September 2022 is now open, and will close on Sunday 31 

October 2021.   

From 12 September 2021 you will be able to view our School Admissions 

Brochure 2022 which contains a lot of useful information on making your 
application, choosing your schools, frequently asked questions and all of 

the schools' individual criteria and contact details. 

Schools Open Evenings Autumn 2022 

Every year schools hold open evenings for parents to provide information 
specific to their schools. Information on when school open evenings will 

be taking place can be found in the Secondary School Transfer Leaflet 

2022, or by checking the schools individual websites from September.  

Grammar school information for September 2022 

Currently we are not aware of Grammar School testing being affected by 

current restrictions, however you may want to contact the grammar 

schools directly to find out if test dates have been affected. 

Please view our designated page on Grammar Schools for further advice 

and support. 

Making a late application 

The closing date for on time applications was 31 October 2021. 

However, you can still submit a late application online up until 20 August 

2022.  

Alternatively, you can request a paper application by calling the School 

Placement and Admissions team on 01895 55 6644. 

Proof of address 

You are required to submit proof of address alongside your application. 
Please be aware that when you apply online you will not be able to attach 

any documentary evidence until after you have submitted your 

application. 

 

 



Supplementary information forms 

Please note some schools, such as faith schools, require the completion of 
a supplementary information form (SIF). This is so that they can decide 

which pupils should have the highest priority when making offers. SIFs 
are available directly from each school and their website. They must be 

returned to the school or to the address provided by the school by the 

specified deadline, which may differ between schools. 

The following schools require SIFs to be completed in order to process 
applications. SIFs can only be considered if they have a direct bearing on 

oversubscription criteria or for the purpose of selection by aptitude or 

ability. 

Schools must still accept applications without a completed SIF as all 

schools have to consider 'other applicants'. 

 Bishop Ramsey CofE School   
 The Douay Martyrs School  

 Guru Nanak Sikh Academy 
 Swakeleys School for Girls  

 The following school operates a fair banding system to allocate places. 
The places within each band are based on year 6 students taking a Non 
Verbal Reasoning Test (NVRT). 

 Swakeleys School for Girls 

Please be aware that the form must be returned to the school direct by 

Sunday 26 September, 4pm. 

Visit the schools individual website for supplementary forms and deadline 
dates. 

 


